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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, April 07, 2015 5:01 PM
To: Michael Mulligan (mfmullig@up.com)
Cc: Scott Hackman (Scott.hackman@arcadis-us.com); Tougeron, Christopher, Env. Health; 

Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Site Clean Up case  RO3169 - Diesel locomotive released, 1408 Middle Harbor Road, 

Oakland

Dear Mr. Mulligan,  

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) is in receipt of a work plan entitled Soil Excavation Work 
Plan (Work Plan), dated April 6, 2015 and prepared by Arcadis U.S., Inc. (Arcadis) for the subject site.  On  March 27, 2015, 
ACEH requested funds as a deposit for regulatory oversight.  ACDEH considers the receipt of the funds as an 
acknowledgement that Union Pacific Railroad  (UPRR) has entered into a Voluntary Cleanup Agreement with
ACDEH.  ACDEH has not received the funds. 

Without funds, ACEH cannot proceed with a review of the Work Plan or a review of the case file.  Therefore, ACDEH 
requests the submittal of a check made payable to Alameda County Environmental Health in the amount of $6,000.00 as a
deposit for regulatory oversight.   Please send your check to the attention of our Finance Department.  This deposit may or 
may not be sufficient to provide all necessary regulatory oversight.  Funds received by ACDEH for cases such as yours, are 
held in a deposit/refund account. The deposit/refund account is charged on an hourly basis as case work is performed. If
these funds are insufficient, an additional deposit will be requested. Otherwise, any unused monies will be refunded to you
or your designee.  

The deposit is authorized in Section 6.92.040L of the Alameda County Ordinance Code. Work on this project is being
debited at the Ordinance specified rate, currently $204.00 per hour. Please write “SCP” (the type of project), account number
“AR0345133”, and the site address on your check. Case files can be reviewed online at the following website:
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/index.htm. 

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case toward
closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or 
send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

Respectfully, 
Keith Nowell  
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


